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23 March 2020
COVID 19: Memo to Growers
Any information or opinion expressed in this communication is presented in good faith but with the express condition that the Citrus Growers' Association accepts no liability whatsoever for any loss or damage resulting from the use thereof.
Dear Growers

I hope that you and your families are staying fit and healthy during these stressful times. We are entering unchartered territory and things change on a daily basis. 

This memo is to fill you in on what CGA is doing, and also to make a request.

From discussions with the CGA Board the biggest concerns seem to be the following:

· The risk of a decision that effectively closes down harvesting and packhouse operations. It is imperative that we keep working, and that the harvesting, packing and transport of the fruit to the ports continues. 

· That the ports themselves continue to operate – that all the land side operations run effectively and efficiently, and that vessels are still allowed to continue to operate and discharge and load fruit.

· Operations of DALRRD. In particular, the work of inspectors and issuing certification and documentation.

· For pre-clearance programs it is important that inspectors for the USA, South Korean and Japanese programs do continue to operate. 
Harvesting, packing, transport and port operations: CGA is using two avenues to advise government on impact of restrictions on the citrus industry. On Monday 16 March 2020 Minister Didiza called a meeting of all agricultural stakeholders – CGA attended that meeting along with many other commodity associations, labour representatives, agricultural business representatives and organised agriculture. Many concerns were expressed, and the end result was the formation of a Task Team. As a member of AgBIZ CGA has asked that Dr Purchase (CEO of AgBIZ) represent the citrus industry on the task team. 

The following report is extracted from the AgBIZ newsletter:

Agbiz participates in initiatives to best manage Covid-19
Covid-19 is an unprecedented viral disease that is and will in future have a massive impact on society and the global economy. Agbiz is participating on many fronts, and leading various food security workstreams, to mitigate the various impacts of Covid-19. To this end Agbiz is involved in the following: 

· Nedlac Exco Covid-19 Response Task Team (See Nedlac press statement and Minister Ebrahim Patel's address).

· BUSA/BBC Covid-19 Response Task Team. A comprehensive workplan has already been developed and being implemented, focusing on four workstreams, viz. healthcare, the economy, labour and communication.

· Agriculture Sector Task Team on Covid-19. Under the auspices of Minister Thoko Didiza, a task Team has been established to ensure both national and household food security is maintained throughout the duration of the epidemiological curve of Covid-19, which is expected to taper off in the second semester of 2020. Three workstreams have been established, viz. the economy, social impact and communication. At the heart will be to ensure continuous food availability to all at affordable prices, as well as that all supply chains need to function and that both imports and exports of agricultural goods are maintained.

Operations at Department Agriculture, Land Reform and Rural Development (DALRRD) and PPECB: Exports depend upon DALRRD and PPECB doing the inspections and signing off the necessary documents (export certificates, phytosanitary certificates etc.). In the discussions with Minister Didiza this was highlighted. It was also requested that DALRRD and PPECB look at alternative ways of getting the job done should restrictions on movement or working conditions mean that officials have to work from home.

Pre Clearance: CGA, CRI, Summer Citrus and FPEF have had meetings with DALRRD to ensure that the USA, South Korean and Japanese pre clearance inspections take place. DALRRD has been in contact with the plant protection authorities in those countries – and they will continue with arrangements to bring the inspectors to South Africa. From CGA, Mitchell Brooke is in charge of Special Export Programs (SEP’s) and he will continue to engage with DALRRD and other parties (mitchell@cga.co.za). 
Media Releases: The world is awash with fake news, and we definitely do not want to add to that. Within Fruit South Africa we have set up a media committee, with Paul Hardman (ph@cga.co.za) as the CGA representative. The rationale behind this committee is as follows:

In a situation such as the current COVID19, communication is one of the most important aspects.  
A communications team, and plan, on behalf of the fruit industry to have a united, rational voice with a clear message is thus needed. Such a special communication team was thus established:

· The committee is under the leadership of Adéle Ackerman from Capespan (who will wear an FPEF/FruitSA hat in this capacity)

· The Communications specialists of the grower associations are the other members of the committee

· The committee will sometimes request operational staff within the FruitSA membership for input

· Media releases, etc. will be cleared by the committee members before being released/submitted

· The communication will be branded as FruitSA communication as it also deals with the local market (not only exports).

 You are thus requested to refer all media enquiries to the committee. 

Should you thus receive enquiries from journalists, please refer them to Adele : adele.ackermann@capespan.co.za , 082 466 6341
Situation in Markets: It is important to know what is happening in the markets. With governments clamping down on movement of people and other restrictions, it is important to keep abreast of what is happening in export markets. Freshfel have distributed a report on border restrictions in the European Union (EU), while others have reported on movement in other markets (such as Russia). CGA will monitor these reports and keep members informed.

CGA Staff: In line with the directive to work from home as much as possible, CGA staff who do not need to work from the office will be working from home. All staff will be in office on Mondays and Fridays, and staff that need to be in office will be here for the full weeek. The CGA office has adequate sanitizer and other consumables needed for hygiene purposes. Any staff with symptoms (dry cough, shortness of breath, fever) have been asked to work from home.

Request: Please could you send any information on how the COVID 19 restrictions are impacting on your citrus business to justchad@iafrica.co. There are many consequences of the virus that we cannot predict, and may not identify if not alerted to them. In addition, if you have any information on the supply chain, markets or other factors that should be shared with the industry please let me know.

Stay safe, look after the elderly and vulnerable, and good luck with the season.

Staff Cell numbers: Justin Chadwick 083 654 9591; Mitchell Brooke 082 892 9455; John Edmonds 083 232 3161; Paul Hardman 082 880 7933; Deon Joubert 083 675 3785; Robert Miller 084 510 5961; Gloria Weare 084 5125578.
Justin Chadwick



